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                      The Theresian Society

                                                          Minutes for Sunday July 15, 2018
President:  Glenda called the meeting to order at 9:15 am.  She welcomed 21 Theresian members and led them in the healing prayer.  
Minutes:  It was determined that everyone had received and reviewed June’s minutes.  Motion made and seconded to accept as submitted.  Motion passed. 
Treasurer & Financial Secretary Report/s:  Ginny reported that the Father’s day breakfast collection was $198.00 with an additional $10.00 donation, but the expenses are unknown at this time, and that $150.00 was collected for crafting tables at the upcoming Bazaar.  Expenses for June included $500.00 to the Youth Ministry for their mission trip and $4.48 for crafting supplies.  This brought the balance to $1955.27 at the end of the quarter.  Currently there has been $185.00 more collected for Bazaar table fees and the current balance as of today is $2140.27. 
Prayer Line:  Members to be added and deleted to the prayer line were recorded by Terry who will insure that Donna gets the updates.
Correspondence:  Phyllis reported that 8 Birthday cards were sent out for the month of June. 
Funeral Reception:  nothing to report at this time.
Call Tree:  nothing to report at this time.  

Unfinished Business:

Glenda gave a big thank you to Beverly for coordinating the Father’s Day Breakfast and thank you to the volunteers that helped make this annual Theresian event a success. 

The Youth Ministry Coordinator, Brandon, plans to attend the August 19th meeting to report on the youth’s mission trip.  Currently, everyone is on vacation.
New Business:  
Altar Flowers for September: Glenda announced that the jar for flower donations was being passed around for the dates of September 22nd and 23rd Masses.  Discussion ensued to pay Ana to make the altar flower arrangements.  The cost for arrangements at the Altar and Ambo is $90.  Motion made to have Ana do the flower arrangement, seconded and motion passed.  
Advertising for new Theresian members: A member had suggested placing an ad on the backside of the bulletin for this purpose and the research was done that found the expenses could range from $245.00-$620 per year depending on the size of the ad.  It was noted that the KOC had done this already and with the expense, they did not rally any additional members.   Discussion ensued and other less pricy ideas were brought forth, i.e. the Parish Council was sponsoring a Ministry Fair in the Fall. This idea was preferred among the group present.  Another favorable idea was suggested by Charlene that a ‘meet and greet’ post card could be sent out to all the women in the Parish announcing on the weekend of October 14th to attend a ‘meet and greet’ after the 5PM Mass on Saturday or the 10:30 Mass on Sunday.  
It was also noted that free advertisement could be obtained by filling space on the additional page that is periodically placed in the bulletin.  
Plant swap:  Date of September 20th at 1PM by the Gazebo was set for the fall plant swap date with refreshments afterwards.  

Relay for Life:  Barbara Priest states that there is a Relay for Life Ceremony sponsored by the Middle Peninsula that will be held at the Green Hand Farm Park on September 15th that will feature Tony Jackson and the Mullins Sisters.  Families are encouraged to attending the event and all the proceeds will benefit the American Cancer society.  The cost is $10 for adults and $ 5 for children aged 2-12.  In addition to the concert there will be craft and food vendors, beer truck, kids play area with Bounce houses, and other activities.  She will place a copy of the information on the bulletin board.  
Upcoming Events:  

Western Night, July 21st after the 5 PM Mass: Glenda reminded all to plan to attend and enjoy good company, dancing, door prized and music.  Hamburgers and hot dogs will be cooked by Father Jim.  BBQ catered by Scoots BBQ.  Be sure to sign up and bring a side dish or dessert.  
Christmas Bazaar update:  Charlene states that to date 28 tables have been sold, with $830.00 collected thus far.  There are 12 left in the building and she has obtained approval from Father for 6 tables in the new Portico area at $25 per table.  Applications are located on the bulletin board and she will be putting another announcement in the bulletin.  Terry Wilson has been working hard on the advertising.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
ALC update:  All craft items have been moved temporarily to Terry’s home.  No idea yet when we can move back to the ALC room as they are still repairing the water damage.  Most of the crafting items have been sorted and priced and people are still working on some projects.  Everyone is encouraged to come join the fun when you can.  
Welcome to our new member, Donna Raschke!  
The next meeting will be on Sunday August 19, 2018 after the 8 am Mass in the meeting room. Please give some advance thought for December’s  meeting on Friday the 7th, regarding our luncheon—did we want to have it catered like last year, pot luck , or a local restaurant? And this can be discussed at August or September meeting.  Glenda closed the meeting at 10:10 am and the ladies recited the Prayer for Peace.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Sobieski, Secretary 



